UCU Annual General Meeting – 28 September 2016
S.O.H. Lecture Theatre H0.01

Draft Minutes
In attendance:

As 26 members were in attendance the AGM was quorate.

Apologies as sheet 
Regional Officer Report
Iain Owens, Regional Officer began his report by thanking Dave Eagle for his work for UCU as the Branch Secretary of Teesside Branch and wished him well in his early retirement.

He spoke about the difficult period ahead for the sector as the impact of the Referendum result is bad for our sector as it will impact on Research funding.  The Referendum result is also being used as an excuse by the employers to offer no more than 1.1% pay rise.
He encouraged all present to recruit new members to keep the Teesside Branch density over 50%.
Chairs Report
Dr. Terry Murphy spoke about the ongoing pay dispute and the challenges facing the union.  We urged staff to enforce their own contracts and to take their SMSA. He reiterated that working in excess of contractual limits masked a problem of staffing levels and that did not help their colleagues on fractional hours/zero hours contracts. He closed his report by thanking all who had helped in running the branch in this very difficult year.
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Treasurers Report / Balance Sheet: 

Erika Downs, Treasurer displayed an electronic version of the accounts 
Regional and National
Terry Murphy and Paul Errington thanked those present for completing the pay survey.  Paul Errington advised that he was attending a meeting in Glasgow on the 30th September to share the views from the members of this branch regarding the pay dispute. The views were that members are angry, depressed and overworked but fearful of jobs and since Brexit the focus has switched and to job security.  He further advised that the feedback received was to look for an exit strategy to avoid more strike days.
UCU in the University 
The more activists the branch has the stronger the branch becomes.  If anyone wishes to become more involved please contact ucu@tees.ac.uk 

AOB

Discussions followed regarding Academic Freedom, RSA, Workload excess, the new Heads of Department Roles, Working from home, Centralisation, Semesterisation, Student Complaints, UCU Surgeries and Lecture Capture
Donation
TM suggested that the Branch donate £150 towards the London Met Strike Fund.  AGREED
The Chair thanked everyone for their attendance and as there was no further business closed the meeting.

